

Dear Hadley Reception Parents

Reception Curriculum Autumn 1 2022

Welcome to Reception! Both Bristol and UCLA children have had a good start in the nursery and are settling in well into reception. We will be learning about 'Ourselves'



English	We will be
	 Learning the sounds and names of the alphabets and beginning to sound and blend simple cvc words in Phonics Learning to use phonics skills to read books Learning new vocabulary. Listening carefully to rhymes and songs, paying attention to how they sound. Listening to and talking about selected non-fiction to develop a deep familiarity with new knowledge and vocabulary. Learning to write own name Learning to write lists and labels
Mathematics	Learning to create cards We will be
	 Learning to count objects, actions and sounds. Learning to subitise. Learning to link the number symbol (numeral) with its cardinal number value. Learning to count beyond ten.
	Learning to count beyond ten. Learning to compare numbers.
	 Learning to select, rotate and manipulate shapes in order to develop spatial reasoning skills.
	 Learning to continue, copy and create repeating patterns.

We will continue to build their confidence through trying new activities and building relationships with each other.

In PE sessions we will work on Gymnastics. Learn to move freely with pleasure and confidence in a range of ways, such as slithering, shuffling, rolling, crawling, walking, running, jumping, skipping, sliding and hopping.

PE lessons:

University of Bristol: Wednesday 9-10am University of UCLA: Thursday 9-10am

Please ensure your child bring in their PE bag with shorts, t-shirt and plimsoles ready for the lessons every week.

Principal - Zoë Thompson BSc Hons, NPQH South Street, Enfield, EN3 4PX Tel: 020 8804 6946 · Fax: 020 8805 9949 · www.oasisacademyhadley.org

Here are some ways that you can help your child at home:

- Continue to read with your children every night, this is very important and helps your child learn in all subjects. Please remember to sign your child's reading record every day.
- Help your child to read the key words every day.
- Please support your child to complete their homework and hand it in on time. Homework is sent home on a **Friday** always **due on a Tuesday**.
- Encourage your child to dress and undress by themselves.
- Help your child to use cutlery at home to be independent at lunch times.

Thank you for your ongoing support,

The Reception Team

Rochelle Robb EYFS & YR1 Assistant Principal Vasa Sockalingam reception class teacher Afsah Oomar - HLTA and Sinem Over -Teaching assistant